Judge Frank Gray, Douglas County Court House, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Judge Gray:

Dean Schwegler called me the other day and suggested that the Red Cross of this county be a continuing receiving agency. Of all the great agencies of mercy, it is the one most dependagle.

Perhaps the National Council of Red Cross has some definite policies on this, but I am writing you to see if you would take it up with your superiors and see if such a thing is possible. Maybe they feel that it is better to give a rest rather than to have a continuing receiving agency. Of course, if anybody does give to the Red Cross and cares to turn it in to us we always check it in at headquarters, and I imagine that headquarters will continue to receive gifts as long as people give.

However, I did want to send on Dean Schwegler's suggestion for what it is worth, and if you will kindly ascertain the regional district's attitute I will appreciate it.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH